
Dear Good Shepherd Parishioners, 

Just because of your faith and your generosity, I had the privilege to help the people at Sainte 

Rose of Lima Parish with food and other stuff that I bought with the money I received from 

you to help them during this severe starving time imposed by the corona virus pandemic 

throughout Haiti. I did that sharing ministry with them last Sunday, May 31, 2020; which was 

the mothers ‘day feast in Haiti.  

To do that activity, I bought 5 containers and I put water mixed with a small bit of Clorox in 

them. Moreover, I put soap too on the table so that they can wash their hands properly. Then, 

I bought 1000 masks that I shared with them. In every bag, I put 5 masks for the people to 

share with other people too. After that, I share masks and cooked food with the small group of 

sickness at the hospital and also with the people in the jail. To sum up the sharing ministry, in 

the yard of the rectory I shared with the people of the parish a bag full of food, masks and 

other stuff for laundry or to protect themselves against the corona virus spreading bad effect. I 

didn’t gather many people at the same time in the yard because the Haitian Government 

allowed only 5 to 10 people for gathering activity. So, because of that restriction on gathering, 

I received the people into several small groups of 9, 10, or 11 people for the sharing.  

So, they were very happy to receive the bags. They command me to share their great gratitude 

with you because for maybe one week or so they will have food to eat at home amongst 

family members. In my side, on behalf of them and in my proper name, I don’t know what to 

say to thank all of you in the very best way for what you allow me to accomplish at Saint 

Rose of Lima parish during this tuff starving time. Only God can reward you. Simply, be 

assured of my daily prayer and my deep acknowledgement.  

With gratitude, 

Fr Frantzdy Joseph, c.s.c. 

P. S.: Please get a glance on some of the pictures taken during the sharing activity held last 

Sunday:  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 


